The warm thanks of the Society are due to the Local Committee and the town of Bridgwater for the kindness and liberality displayed in all the arrangements which were made. It would be useless to attempt to name all those gentlemen who, in various ways, promoted the pleasure and the interest of the visitors. It will be sufficient to say that, after the Local Committee had paid all the expenses which the officers of the Society could allow them to undertake, they handed over to the Castle Fund a balance of twenty guineas from money subscribed for the purposes of the Meeting. The Society has never experienced a more kindly or more generous reception than that accorded to it at Bridgwater.